
WEST GROVE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

FEBRUARY 4, 2009 
The Regular Meeting of the West Grove Borough Council was held on 

Wednesday, February 4, 2009 in the West Grove Borough Municipal Building.  The 
President, Richard S. Turkington, called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Mr. Stephen B. Black, Mayor 

Mr. Richard S. Turkington, President 
   Mrs. Barbara Wood, Vice President 
   Mr. Joe Colon 
   Mr. Chris Ferrier 
   Mr. Clyde Jacobs 
   Mr. Mark Johnson   
   Mr. Curtis Barr 
   Ms. Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
   Mr. Timothy Nichols, Superintendent 
            
MINUTES: 
January 7, 2009:  Mr. Johnson moved to approve the minutes as amended of the January 
7, 2009 Borough Council Meeting.  Seconded by Mrs. Wood. 
       Motion Passed  
 

                                       
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Mr. Ferrier moved and Mr. Barr seconded to approve the January Financial Report. 
       Motion Passed 
 
TRANSFERS: 
Mr. Ferrier moved and Mr. Jacobs seconded to approve the February transfers. 

     Motion Passed 
 

BILLS: 
Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Barr seconded to approve the February bills.     
       Motion Passed  
 
 
OPENING & AWARDING OF BIDS FOR PUBLIC WORKS VEHICLES: 
1993 Ford F450 Super Duty Stake Body dump with Snow Plow: 
1.  Fred Adams - $1,397.00 
2.  Larry Maule - $1,025.00 
3.  Randall Gehron - $1,000.00 
4.  Tom Wardell - $   501.00 
Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Ferrier seconded to award the bid for the 1993 Ford F450 to 
Fred Adams in the amount of $1,397.00. 
       Motion Passed 
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1995 Ford F350 Utility Body Truck: 
1.  Fred Adams - $676.00 
2.  Michael Cole - $501.00 
Mrs. Wood moved and Mr. Ferrier seconded to award the bid for the 1993 Ford F350 
Utility Body Truck to Fred Adams in the amount of $676.00. 
       Motion Passed 
 
 
PUBLIC WORKS: 
2008 Recycling Report:  The Borough of West Grove curbside recycling program 
collected 376 Tons of recycled material in 2008.  It saved the Borough $21,808.00 in 
tipping fees and the materials were not put in the SECCRA landfill. 
 
The Public Works Department was commended to the great job that they did on clearing 
and salting the roads in the recent snow and ice storms. 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY: 
TRAFFIC & PARKING ORDINANCE AMENDMENT NO. 2009-01:  Mr. Colon 
moved and Mr. Ferrier seconded to adopt Ordinance No. 2009-01; which amends the 
Traffic & Parking Ordinance by changing the Business District Time Limits and Permit 
Parking Time as follows:  Two Hours Parking, Monday through Saturday, 8 AM – 8PM, 
Sundays and Holidays shall be exempt.   
       Motion Passed 
 
HOMETOWN STREETS 
Hanover Engineers are working on the plan for the Hometown Streets Grant and found 
that if Borough Council wants to have a left hand turn lane at the traffic light that the 
parking in front of the Assumption B.V.M. Church would have to eliminated to Maple 
Avenue.  Parking would be permitted from Maple Avenue on the north side of Evergreen 
Street.   
 
EXECUTIVE SESSTION CALLED: 
President Turkington called an Executive Session at 7:47 p.m. to discuss a personnel 
issue.  The Executive Session ended at 8:23 p.m. and the meeting was called back to 
order by President Turkington. 
. 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Mrs. Colon moved and Mrs. Wood seconded to adjourn the meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m. 

     Respectfully submitted, 
     
       
 
      Sharon B. Nesbitt, Secretary 
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